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Dear Pastors and Partners in Ministry, November, 2024 Prayer Letter

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.
New Member Of The Family

We are so thankful to the Lord for the arrival of Henley Ruth Wilkerson. She was born on
October 18th here in Africa. The c-section surgery went very smooth and both mom
and baby are healthy and well. Thank you to the many that prayed with us in this
matter. We are thankful for answered prayers. We did not know the gender of Henley
prior to birth. We prayed that God would give us a healthy baby that would be a good
sibling to Alainey and Logan. We believe the Lord gave us the exact gift we needed
in Henley Ruth. We know that with the trials Alainey will face in her future, she would
need a Ruth in her life, meaning “compassionate friend”. We pray that she loves Jesus
all of her days and is a sweet sibling for Alainey and Logan. Adjusting to three children
has been a fun challenge and we anticipate including Henley into the various ministries
the Lord allows us to serve in.

Celebrations & Baptism

This month we celebrated Alainey’s second birthday with friends and some family :).
Tristan’s mother came in from Tennessee to help during Henley’s birth. We are very
grateful to the Lord for another year with Alainey. She is a sweet little girl and doing
better than she ever has. As many of you know, she has had a difficult couple years of
life however, we are constantly reminded about the faithfulness and gracious God we
have. This celebration also reminded me to tell you about Adrain who followed the Lord
in believers baptism recently. Adrain was the first person | was able to see saved
and baptized here. The gospel is alive and powerful! God loves to change lives.

Plenty of Ministry Opportunities

This season of life offers a number of ministry opportunities. Noah has been able to fill
in the pulpit through preaching for several good churches recently. Bay Baptist Bible
College started by missionary Kevin Hall is also moving forward for the glory of God.
Noah was able to teach Pneumatology (The
study of the Holy Spirit) to these college
students. This subject is of great
controversy in Africa and now more than
ever, laborers here must know what the
Bible says rather than man’s opinion. The
most important day of the week is
probably Saturday outreach and soul-
winning. Please continue to pray that souls
would turn to Christ alone for salvation.
Curtis, Shane, Bradley and Jason are all in
desperate need of the Savior!
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